
 

 

 
New Zealand Ministry of 
Foreign Affairs and Trade 
Manatū Aorere   

19 April 2023 
 
 

195 Lambton Quay 
Private Bag 18−901 
Wellington 6160 
New Zealand 
 
T    +64 4 439 8000 
F    +64 4 472 9596 
 
OIA 28514 

 

e   enquiries@mfat.govt.nz  
w   www.mfat.govt.nz 

Tēnā koe 
 
I refer to the request for information transferred to the Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Trade on 
14 February 2023  in which the following was requested under the Official 
Information Act 1982 (OIA): 
 

‘Copies of any and all papers, if any, submitted by any member of the Government of the 
Day, to any Cabinet and or Cabinet Committee, and all Cabinet and Cabinet Committee 
Minutes relating to any decision that agreed New Zealand’s signing up to the Declaration 
on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples (DRIP).’ 

 
On 14 March 2023 you were advised of the need to extend the timeframes for responding to 
your request by 30 working days to 28 April 2023. 
 
On 20 March 2023 you were advised that your request was transferred in part to Crown Law for 
response. You will hear more from them regarding information within scope of your request held 
by that agency. 
 

 
The information relevant to your request is attached. We have withheld some information in 
these documents under the following sections of the OIA:  
 

 6(a): to avoid prejudicing the security or defence of New Zealand or the international 
relations of the New Zealand Government; and 

 9(2)(h): to maintain legal professional privilege. 
 
Where the information has been withheld under section 9 of the OIA, we have identified no 
public interest in releasing the information that would override the reasons for withholding it.  
 
Please note that we may publish this letter (with your personal details redacted) and enclosed 
documents on the Ministry’s website. 
 

  

Requesters name redacted for proactive release

Requesters name redacted for proactive 
release

Requesters details redacted for proactive release

Requesters name redacted for 
proactive release



 
 

 

 

Page 2 of 2

If you have any questions about this decision, you can contact us by email at: 
DM-ESD@mfat.govt.nz. You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the 
Ombudsman of this decision by contacting www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 
0800 802 602. 
 
Nāku noa, nā 

 
Sarah Corbett 
for Secretary of Foreign Affairs and Trade 
 


































































































